Exhibit 1
Decision No. C11-1411
Docket No. 11AL-997T
Page 1 of 2



State Government Relations 205 North Michigan Avenue Suite 700 Chicago, IL 60601

December 12, 2011

Advice Letter No. 11-12

VIA E-FILING
Mr. Doug Dean
Director
Colorado Public Utilities Commission
1560 Broadway, Suite 250
Denver, CO 80202

RE: <u>Verizon Access Transmission Services: Tariff No. 1</u>
Intercarrier Compensation Regime for Certain VoIP-PSTN Traffic; FCC
Report and Order and Further Notice of Proposed Rulemaking in WC
Dockets No. 10-90, etc.

Dear Mr. Dean:

MCImetro Access Transmission Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Access Transmission Services ("Verizon Access") is filing revisions to its Colorado Tariff No. 1 via the Colorado Public Utilities Commission's E-Filings system. The revised pages included in this Advice Letter are as follows:

Page	Revision
18.5	3rd
18.6	2nd
18.7	Original
18.8	Original
19	1st

These tariff pages reflect Verizon Access' implementation of the intercarrier compensation regime for certain VoIP-PSTN traffic that was recently mandated (absent agreement by the affected companies) by the Federal Communications Commission ("FCC") in its November 18, 2011 Report and Order and Further Notice of Proposed Rulemaking in WC Dockets No. 10-90, etc. In accordance with that Order, the tariff revisions will take effect on January 1, 2012.

The amendments implement a methodology, consistent with the FCC's Order, for separating Relevant VoIP-PSTN traffic from access traffic that will be billed at standard intrastate switched access rates. The VoIP-PSTN traffic so identified will be billed at the rates set forth in MCImetro's interstate access tariff.

Exhibit 1 Decision No. C11-1411 Docket No. 11AL-997T Page 2 of 2

Mr. Dean December 12, 2011 Page Two

The tariff makes reasonable provisions for retroactive billing adjustments in the case of delays in the initial implementation of this methodology.

The new regime implemented by this tariff will result in rate reductions for many if not all access customers, and is part of an overall regulatory scheme that, as the FCC has found, will result in significant public benefits.

If you have any questions, please call me at (312) 260-3245 or send me an email at shannon.brown@verizonbusiness.com.

Respectfully submitted,

Shannon L. Brown Tariff Manager

Verizon Business

Enclosure